
 
 
 
 
 
June 8, 2002 
 
ATCB 
6731 Whittier Ave 
Suite C110 
McLean, Va. 22101 
 
 
Dear Application Examiner: 
 
Limited Modular approval for the device is being requested.   
 
The device does not meet two out of the eight requirements outlined in FCC Public 
Notice DA 00-1407 Released:  June 26, 2000.  The reason for the request is that, 
although it has it’s own RF shielding, the MINI PCI card depends on the Laptop host to 
provided additional shielding to be in compliance. 
 
The MINI PCI will be sold to specific Laptop vendors, only.  It will not be sold to the 
general public.  This will allow Intel to have full control of the compliance of the MINI 
PCI card when it is installed on a different Laptop. 
 
Proper installation instructions are provided to the Laptop vendor, so that they are fully 
aware that additional testing must be performed before selling the Laptop, with the MINI 
PCI card, to the general public.  The Laptop vendor will be provided with specific 
instructions about the RF exposure, such as not using a different antenna and 
unauthorized changes to the MINI PCI card is not allowed, and that additional 
compliance for the radiated emission must be performed. 

 
If there are any questions or if further information is needed, please contact Elliott 
Laboratories for assistance. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Juan Martinez 
Senior EMC Engineer 
 
 
JM/dmg 
 


